
 

Report of the Southborough Town Clerk 

Minutes of the Southborough Annual Town Meeting 

March 23, 2024 
 

1 

 

ARTICLE 39:  To see if the Town will vote to accept MGL Ch 41 §19 K which states as follows:   

 

“In any town, that accepts this section, a town clerk who has completed the necessary courses of study and training, 

and has been awarded a certificate by the Massachusetts Town Clerks' Association as a certified Massachusetts 

municipal clerk, shall receive as compensation from such town, in addition to the regular annual compensation paid 

by such town for services in such office, an amount equal to 10 per cent of such regular annual compensation, but not 

more than $1,000 per year. In order to qualify for such additional compensation, a town clerk shall submit to the board 

of selectmen of such town proof of the award of such certificate. The additional compensation provided in this section 

shall be prorated for any 12 month period in which an eligible person does not hold the office of town clerk for 12 

consecutive months. Such additional compensation shall discontinue when certification is discontinued or withdrawn.“ 

; or do or act anything in relation thereto. 

 

Proposed by:  TOWN CLERK 

Select Board Recommendation:   Support   

Advisory Committee Recommendation:   Support 

Summary:  This Article accepts the Massachusetts General Law that provides an annual $1,000 stipend to a town 

clerk who obtains certification as a Massachusetts Municipal Clerk. Only 31% of Massachusetts town clerks have 

the required experience, have taken the required continuing education courses and passed the 250 - question 

examination required to earn this certification. 

MOTION MADE:  I move the article as printed in the warrant. 

MOTION PASSED. 

True Copy  

Attest:  

 
________________________  

James F. Hegarty, Town Clerk 


